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                                         COUNTY COUNSEL MEMORANDUM 

 
  

DATE: June 28, 2023 
 
TO: Each Member of the Board of Supervisors 
 Mona H. Miyasato, County Executive Officer  
 
FROM: Callie Kim, Deputy County Counsel 
 
RE: Appeal of the Coral Casino Amendment Project, Case Nos. 22AMD-00000-00005 and 

22 CDP-00000-00079, 1260 and 1281 Channel Drive 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Pursuant to Resolution No. 95-462, County Counsel conducted a facilitation on May 26, 2023 with 
the goal of narrowing or resolving this dispute prior to a hearing by your Board. The parties met for 
approximately an hour and a half and discussed potential options for resolving this dispute.  Despite 
these efforts, a resolution was not reached at the facilitation.  However, negotiations continued 
thereafter and at the time of writing the parties were still working on a possible resolution that is 
acceptable to the Department. 
 
This appeal is now scheduled to be heard by your Board on July 11, 2023. 
 
Please contact me or Chief Assistant Amber Holderness with any questions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


